RANSOM COUNTY COMMISSIONER’S

PROCEEDINGS

MARCH 6, 2001

9:00 A.M.

Chairman Torbenson called the meeting to order.  Members present were Patty Carlblom, Steve Dick, Ron Torbenson and Jon Wiltse.  Absent was Kevin Bishop.

Jerry Lamb met with the Board regarding the culvert replacement project north of Elliott.  Discussion was had as to whether or not a hydraulic study was necessary.

Steve Dick made a motion that we have an Engineer do a study and Jon Wiltse seconded.  

Voting aye:  Patty Carlblom, Steve Dick, Ron Torbenson and Jon Wiltse.

Absent, not voting:  Kevin Bishop.

Motion carried.

Road restrictions were discussed.  Jerry Lamb indicated that he hadn’t heard when they would be starting.  David Dick will take care of the publication.

Steve Dick made a motion to appoint Elmer Lindstrom to the Ransom County Planning Commission and Marie Boeder- Bartholomay to the Job Development Board.  Patty Carlblom seconded.  

Voting aye:  Patty Carlblom, Steve Dick, Ron Torbenson and Jon Wiltse.

Absent, not voting:  Kevin Bishop.

Motion carried.

Conrad Steinhaus introduced his new Deputy, Shannon Sullivan to the Board.  He started as of March 1st.

Connie Gilbert reported to the Board that a Personnel Committee had been set up and it will consist of the following County employees:  Darren Benneweis, Terry Brown, Carletta Qual, Dave Schaffer, Lynette Schmitz, Kathy Schultz and Richard Wimer.  Their first meeting will be Wednesday, March 7th.  

Connie also told the Board that the new check signing machine had arrived.

Connie is to notify the Park Board and the Water Resource Board and have them come to the next meeting to approve grant monies for the Water Resource District to install shower/bathroom facilities at Dead Colt Creek.

Ron Torbenson recessed the meeting until March 20th.

